
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE:  July, 24, 2024  

SUBJECT: Acceptance of funding from the Oregon Health Authority to support a Secure 

Residential Treatment Facility, IGA #PO-44300-00026008-3 

 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

Move approval of Chair signature of Document No. 2024-606, the third amendment to an 

intergovernmental agreement with the Oregon Health Authority to accept funding to 

support a Secure Residential Treatment Facility. 

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

On May 29, 2024, the Board of County Commissioners gave approval for Deschutes County 

Health Services (DCHS) to accept a $2,000,000 Oregon Health Authority (OHA) grant to 

complete construction on a Class 1 Secure Residential Treatment Facility (SRTF). Funding 

will be available for the term July 1, 2024, through December 31, 2024. DCHS plans to pass 

the funding through in a public-private partnership to support building and operating a 16 

bed SRTF in Redmond.  

 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

$2,000,000 revenue to be passed through via a grant awarded to a private entity. 

 

ATTENDANCE:  

Holly Harris, Behavioral Health Director                                        


